MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 1ST NOVEMBER
2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kilham, Milne, Morrison, Pulsford-Harris



and Towler


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1. Apologies –  Councillors Kerkham, Malik, Marshall-Grint and Nurse.

2. Declaration of Interest – Councillor Kilham declared an interest in the Local Development Framework with regard to the proposed housing development in South Wootton.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th October 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – None.
5.Law and order 
Councillor Towler reported that September had been quiet with one burglary in the parish.

There is a new non-emergency telephone number for the police, 101.

Halloweeen had proved to be uneventful this year.
The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

A parishioner expressed concern that the last bus to North Wootton by Norfolk Green Buses is now 20.15pm and requested that the parish should ask for the later ones to be reinstated.  The clerk will contact the bus company.

Councillor Morrison was pleased to report that there is now a new hourly bus service, number 7, from North and South Wootton directly to the Queen Elizabeth Hospital.

A parishioner reported that there are some tiles loose on the bus shelter.  The clerk will contact Mr. T. Sharp who built the bus shelter to ask if he could repair them.

The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence

Country Grounds Maintenance
Suggested replacement tree for one that has been felled on






Village Green – Sorbus Thuringiaca Fastigiata.  Cost for






supply and planting £144.50 + VAT.






Cost of PICUS tomogram by Haydens on trees in Manor






Road £392.25.

NPTP



Initial training for parish councillors.  Anyone interested please






see Clerk.  Bridget Nurse is attending.

CPRE



Annual Lunch at Knights Hill Hotel on Thursday, 24th Nov.






Cost £17.50 per person.

B.C.



Mayor’s Award for Design in the environment 2011.  Entries






needed.

B.C.



Planning scheme of delegation – Parish Council update.






Circulated to all councillors.  Venue and dates to be confirmed.

Waste Reduction Team

Following meeting with 1 councillor at The Red Cat, further






information on waste reduction.

Wash Estuary Group


Conference at Long Sutton on 29th November entitled ‘ Spread






the word – Wash wide and beyond’.

NALC



2 vacancies for anyone wishing to represent West Norfolk on 






NALC Executive Committee.






Autumn Seminar – Thursday, 17th November at Sandringham






Visitor Centre.  Cost £35 to include lunch.

NCC



Waste Buster Week – 31st October to 6th November.

Highways



Strip of land from junction of Priory Lane down Manor Road.






Clerk asked for this to be weeded and tidied up but they will not






do anything at this time.  They will licence it to us if the Parish






Council wishes to take it over.

B.T./B.C.



Telephone kiosk.  The Parish Council is not able to take this over






as the Borough Council refused permission due to intermittent 






and unreliable mobile ‘phone reception and very important to






retain service in rural area.  This decision was taken when the






original requests were made by B.T.  Clerk still awaiting reply as






to whether the kiosk will be repainted.

Mike Knights

Incinerator request for monetary help with legal action – circulated to all councillors.  PC decision to be discussed.

Councillor Towler may be interested in attending the initial training for councillors and will contact the 

clerk.

The Chairman wishes to be included in the parish council update sessions on planning when details 

released.

The Clerk gave a resume of the information supplied by Haidee Bishiop from the Waste Reduction 

Team following the meeting with Councillor Cox in October.

The Clerk reported that the parish is not able to take over the telephone kiosk as the Borough Council 

had refused planning permission in the initial stages on the grounds that the village has an unreliable 

and intermittent mobile telephone reception and this service must be retained in rural areas.  No reply 

has been received to date with regard to repainting of the kiosk.

It was agreed that the Parish Council should not provide monetary help towards legal action for the 

proposed incinerator and that it should be up to individuals to donate if they so desire.
8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.







38275.31

Add:

SWPC




  
  224.76

Interest on Halifax a/c (closed)


1017.31
SWPC





 256.26

HMRC (paye overpaid)



   69.42














  1567.75 










39843.06

Less:
E-ON





 669.20

MHB Lighting





 250.49

E. Wymer (to include tax refund)


 485.03

E. Wymer (expenses)




   17.11

M. White (mole control)



250.00

CGM (grasscutting – Park)



428.11

CGM (grasscutting – Greens)



127.55

B. C. (printing)





  84.15

T. Sharp (dog bin)





  60.00
CGM (grasscutting – Park)



428.11

CGM (grasscutting – Greens)



127.55









  2927.30

Bal. c/fwd.







£36915.76

Made up as follows:

Saffron Building Society


13000.00

Lloyds TSB




23915.76







36915.76

Application and cheque for opening of account at Saffron Building Society were sent on 17th October and Councillor Milne had received an e-mail requesting further information.  The Clerk will prepare and send to Saffron Building Society.

Above expenditure approved for payment.
The Responsible Financial Officer had provided all councillors with a report to 4th October 2011 which shows that the budget is on track and should be adequate for this financial year.  However, with the increase in energy costs there will need to be an increase in next year’s precept.

The expenditure on the village hall is on a loan basis and will be repaid to the parish council.

The review of financial management effectiveness will be deferred to next meeting.

The Chairman reported that she had been attending meetings with South Wootton and Castle Rising parish councillors with reference to the proposed development in South Wootton.  Lord Howard is funding the initial report (approx. £1,000).  A copy of the report will be available before submission to the Borough Council.

Councillor Pulsford-Harris proposed  that £1,000 from reserves should be put to one side for preparing reports by an expert in future on behalf of North Wootton.  Vote taken:  7 in favour;  1 abstention.  Agreed.

The two quotations from Country Grounds Maintenance Ltd. were considered.  Supply and planting of a new tree to replace the one recently felled on the Village Green for £144.50 + Vat accepted.

PICUS tomogram and report on two trees in Manor Road,  £392.25 + VAT accepted.  The Clerk will inform the company.

9.Highways  - 
The Clerk had requested that the strip of land from the junction of Priory Lane down Manor Road be weeded and tided up but Highways will not undertake this.  They have offered to licence this area to the Parish Council if it wishes to take it over.  The Clerk will ascertain the cost of a licence and whether this is enduring or has to be renewed.






10.Wootton Park Association – 

Councillor Kerkham, in his absence, had nothing to report as the recent Liaison meeting had been rescheduled for 24th November.

Councillor Morrison thanked the WPA for the new play area and reported that youngsters had been very polite to younger children wanting to use the equipment.  These positive comments welcomed by the parish council.
11.Street lighting – 

The light in Cranmer Avenue is now working.

The Clerk reported that she had had a site meeting on Wootton Park with Mr. M. Buck from MHB Street Lighting with regard to the new column in Bede Close.  A suitable area has been identified and Mr. Buck will provide a quotation for the laying of new cables and column which is being funded through the WNVCA.  It was felt that the cables should be part of the parish network and not be taken from the changing rooms as this could create problems with cost of electricity.
12.Planning –  No plans.

13.The Village – 

The Parish Council will enter a team in the W.I. quiz on Friday, 11th November.

Remembrance Sunday – reminder that a working party needed on Sunday, 6th November, 10.30 at the war memorial.  At present there are 15 persons attending the lunch at The House on the Green.

The Clerk is still awaiting quotations from 2 local companies for a new tablet for the memorial.

Councillor Marshall-Grint had provided the Chairman with his report from the previous evenings meeting at South Wootton with regard to the LDF which was read out to the meeting.

Councillor Crome reported that a resident wished to thank the parishioner (Dr. Rule) who had planted flowers around the village.  Council extended thanks to Dr. Rule.

The Chairman reported that the new dog waste bin will be moved to a more suitable position outside the school.

Councillors Milne and Towler  provided councillors with an outline list of proposals for parishioner consultation.  It was felt that the consultation could be carried out through various avenues, i.e. paper, web-site, internet, facebook, twitter.  Further consideration will be given at next meeting. 

14.Village Hall –

Councillor Kilham reported that bookings are covering expenses at present.

Parishioners and local business are being asked to pledge £10 and £50 to become ‘Friends of North Wootton Village Hall’.

Councillor Milne will e-mail the chairman/treasurer of the village hall to suggest a meeting to review finances.  Planning and projections should be made so that finances are correctly reported to the Parish Council on an agreed timescale.
There being no other business the meeting closed at  8.50 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

